Play & Learning Newsletter
21st – 25th  March 2022Mother’s Day, born, love, because, pregnant, baby, celebrate

Wonder words to use with your child:  




The children have loved looking at and talking about their baby photos this week. They have been great for encouraging comparisons of what they couldn’t do then but can do now (and some forward thinking talk with what they can’t do yet, but will be able to do as they get a little older).  The photos also naturally led to talk about mummies and being looked after and all the things that mummies do look after their children.  You are certainly all appreciated by your children, with cuddles being the job that they all felt was important!  We have shared lots of stories about mummies too, plus worked hard on creating our special surprises for Sunday – we hope you enjoy them!  
Many of the children have shown an interest in dressing up recently. Wanting to utilise this interest we changed the home corner into a clothes and shoe shop, with an old fashion shoe measurer and lots of shoes and clothes to try on. All of the children have been very enthused by it and you may have heard some children talk about being ‘a John Deere’ – which is a John Deere overall and hat.  Despite us explaining the job of the people who might wear these clothes, the children are still referring to it like this – it has made us giggle! The area has been great for providing opportunities to measure – feet, arms, legs, waists and heights with measuring sticks and tape measures. Some great maths work!
Water play continues to be a very favoured activity – we do apologise for all the wet clothes. This week the children have experience floating and sinking exploration, and spring flower sieving and potion making – plus the re-establishment of the water butt (which is changed everyday with clean water) which has led to lots of mixing and cooking play outside. 
 Sounds and Letters/language focus:  This week the Starfish have been practising hearing the natural breaks in words by clapping out the syllables in theirs and each other’s names.  This is a very important step in their listening skills and helps them begin to realise that words are made up of different parts. 


The Flying Fish have been introduced to the letter and sound ‘i’ this week, exploring objects that begin with this sound and also listening out for it in the middle of cvc words (consonant vowel consonant, e.g tip). The have also play ‘cross the river’ to reinforce the other letter sounds that we have learnt. 
[image: ] Out & About sessions: 
The Flying Fish have spent Monday, Tuesday and Thursday morning down at the Little Beach – making the most of the lovely weather! Tash, our new admin lady, has lent us her pull along trolley to trial before we purchase one with a grant that we received for this very job. The children have really enjoyed the whole concept of it, learning how to help push/pull it safely and sensibly as we walk to the beach and loving the opportunities it provides for enriching our sessions further. We were able to incorporate the tide being in (very rare!) by having the ability to take lots of extra equipment down with us, plus picnic snack too.  We can’t wait to get our own trolley very soon! 

	Ideas to support your child at home:   
 Looking at photos is a super way to encourage your child’s communication skills and sharing ones of family members also helps them begin to have an understanding of their family and their place within it. This supports an understanding of the past – which is a very tricky concept for little ones to grasp! 
Enjoy the cuddles and kisses that you are treated to this Sunday – they are the best present given!  (Plus maybe a lie in too – might be too much to ask for though! 😊)
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